
Connecting Communities with  
Jobs & Training

After three years of organizing, the Toronto Community Benefits Network 
(TCBN) is expecting to see residents from some of Toronto’s Neighbourhood 
Improvement Areas trained to work on the Eglinton Crosstown Light Rail 
Transit line later this year.

Work is expected to begin on 
the western end of the 19km 
line this spring. Construction 
along Eglinton for the past 
few years has been related to 
digging the tunnels for the 
line and moving utilities. Last 
July Metrolinx awarded the 
multi-billion dollar contract 
to Crosslinx Transit Solutions, 
a consortium that includes 
Montreal based engineering 
firm SNCLavalin and Toronto 
construction firms EllisDon 
and Aecon.

Labour Council affiliated 
projects, Labour Community 
Services and the Labour 
Education Centre have been 
instrumental in building the 
TCBN, which has over 40 
member community, labour 
and workforce development 
organizations. Last July the 
TCBN held nine resident 
engagement meetings from 
Weston Road to Scarborough 
for residents that are interested 
in joining building trade 
unions as apprentices and to 
work on the line. Work has 
been funded by the Metcalf 
and Atkinson Foundations, 
the United Way and by the 
Ministry of Colleges and 
Universities. It is hoped that 
some 6-800 apprentices 
will work on the line over 
5 years of construction of a 
construction force of up to 
3,000 workers. 

An objective of the TCBN is to 
diversify the make-up of the 
construction workforce on the 

line. Many of the participants 
in the TCBN engagement 
meetings are from the Somali, 
Filipino South Asian and other 
communities that are under-
represented in the industry. 
All are expected to enter the 
training centre of the relevant 
Building Trade training centre. 

Co-ordination of the 
recruitment effort is done 
through the Community 
Benefit Working Group 
composed of Metrolinx, 
CTS, the Ministry of Training 
Colleges and Universities, and 
the TCBN. Work is expected 
to be complete by the end of 
2021. 

The TCBN has also ensured 
that internationally trained 
professionals are finding work 
with CTS, and that social 
enterprises are receiving 
contracts to provide services.

Metrolinx is expected to release 
a Request for Proposals to 
build a second, shorter LRT 
line along Finch West in the 
next few weeks. It will run  
from the soon to be opened 
(2018) TTC subway stop at 
Keele and Finch to Humber 
College. Work on the Finch 
line is expected to start in 
2017, the TCBN has begun to 
work with Finch communities 
for a similar community 
benefits program.

More information about the 

Toronto Community Benefits 

Network available from  www.

communitybenefits.ca
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